

The Bobcat News



TRINITY LUTHERAN SCHOOL

Wednesday, October 23, 2019

THE FALL FEST PARKING SPOT FOR OCTOBER BELONGS TO Sue Anderson THE FALL FEST PARKING SPOT FOR NOVEMBER BELONGS TO Jason and Krista Crusch

Parent/Teacher Meetings



Greetings to almost the end of the first quarter. It will be parent/teacher meeting time before you know it. Our goal is to use that time to

reflect on the strengths and weaknesses from the first quarter. The first quarter is a good time to prepare for the other three quarters. An ol' wise man once said, "Plan your work, and work your plan." I also heard another wise saying, "It is time to tighten the seat belt." Enjoy the second quarter!

In Christ, Mr. Thomas

Parent/Teacher Conferences

You can schedule your parent/ teacher conferences by logging into Sycamore on a computer (not available on the phone app). Go to My School then to P/T Conference, select your child, which will automatically bring up the teacher and select a time slot.

You can also contact the Thelma at the school office and she will assist you in scheduling your conferences.

Preschool does not have conferences at this time.

Way to go. Ben!



UPCOMING EVENTS: Full calendar available in Sycamore or at trinitybillings.org

Oct 23 - 25: Spirit Days

Oct 24 – 26: Yellowstone County Girls Basketball Tournament at Elder Grove

Oct 26: Pep Rally 2:15pm

Oct 28: No School - Family Hunting Day. The daycare is open.

Oct 30: Join us for Chapel led by Bells and Chimes Choir at 8:30am

Nov 1: End of 1st Quarter

Nov 4: 4th grade servant event at The Springs.

Nov 5: 1st Boys basketball game at Trinity – 5th at 4pm, 6th at 5pm, A at 6pm

Nov 6: Join us for Chapel at 2:15pm

Nov 6 – 8: Used Book Sale - 6th from 3 – 4pm, 7th from 12 – 7pm, 8th from 8 – 10am

Nov 7: Noon Dismissal – Parent Teacher Conferences 12:15pm – 7:00pm

Nov 8: No School - Parent Teacher Conferences 8am - 12 noon

Nov 11: Veteran's Day Assembly 2:00 pm

Nov 12: American Mathematics Competition 2020 for 7th & 8th grade

Girls Basketball Tournament

The Trinity 7th and 8th grade team is playing in the Yellowstone County tournament this weekend, October 24-26 at Elder Grove. Trinity's first game is on Friday at 4:00pm. Admission for adults is \$5 a game or \$10 for a tournament pass.

There is a pep rally Friday at 2:15pm, too! Go Bobcats!

Spirit Days This Week

Wednesday – Dress Your Best! It is Chapel day, so let's *Dress up for Jesus*! Thursday – Character Day! Dress as your favorite character. Friday – School Spirit Day! Wear red and white.

(Painted faces and colored hair are not allowed.)

Coupon Book Sales

Once again our Coupon Book fundraiser was a great success. After the few final dollars are turned in we will have made \$9,100. The winners were announced at chapel today.

Ben Lanz sold 135 books to set a new school record. Amazing!

Top sellers in the school are:

#1-Ben Lanz – 135 books #2-Noah Boll – 20 books

Top selling classes are:

1st Place – 3rd Gr – Root beer float party $2nd\ Place - 8^{th}\ Gr - Cotton\ candy\ party$

Top seller in each classroom:

AM Kindergarten - Amaris Biscoe PM Kindergarten - Jemma Hartford

1st Grade - Alexandra Eichele

2nd Grade - Dixon Ehrlick

3rd Grade - Ben Lanz

4th Grade –Ella McCoy

5th Grade - Noah Boll

6th Grade - Elijah Alev

7th Grade - Kassie Stark

8th Grade - Emily Ottman

A HUGE THANK YOU TO OUR STUDENTS AND PARENTS FOR **MAKING THIS A GREAT SUCCESS!**

Box Tops Are Going Virtual

The Box Top program is changing and soon we will not be collecting them here at school. A set date has not been given, but the word is out that Box Top money will be collected by scanning your grocery receipt on your phone. We will continue to collect paper Box Tops until the program changes. If you have any hanging around your house, please bring them in as soon as possible. We will be sending in collected Box Tops in December. The money we receive goes toward art supplies for the school. The scanning procedure needs the Box Top App and is already up and running. If you want to try it now go

https://www.boxtops4education.co

m/. Install the app on your phone and then set up an account and select Trinity as your school. Then each time you shop, just scan your receipt within 14 days and the app will add your Box Top earnings to Trinity's account. Thank you for supporting Trinity School.

Used Book Sale Volunteers Needed

The used book sale is November 6 from 3 to 4pm, November 7 from 12 to 7pm, and November 8 from 8 to 10am. Mrs. Ullman is looking for volunteers to help with setup, sales, and take down. Please contact Mrs. Ullman or the school office to volunteer.

The Used Book Sale is a fundraiser for the library and a great way to circulate books with school families. We are taking book donations up to the same day! Please bring your donations to the school office or the 5th grade classroom.

FAMILY HUNTING DAY-OCT. 28.

We would love to know how you and your family spent Family Hunting Day.

Please send your pictures and stories to school@trinitybillings.org.



FallFest Survey
Thank you to
everyone who
donated items.

volunteered time, and participated in this year's FallFest! A special thank you to the members of our FallFest committee, who worked hard to make it a wonderful evening of fun, fellowship and fundraising that brought in over \$14,000 for the school! These funds will be used for our teacher aide program and to help with school improvements, such as new playground equipment and to remodel our gym restrooms. Will



you please tell us how we can make this an even better event next year? It only takes 3 minutes to take the short FallFest survey at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/RXRP86Q. Thank you, Trinity Family!

Beautiful Wreaths for Sale! Support the 7th and 8th Grade Class Trips!

You can purchase a beautiful Christmas wreath for yourself or a friend. The wreaths have been ordered through Skip King at ACE Hardware. They are 22" Fraser Fir with white pine cones and only \$25.00 each. If you don't know a 7th or 8th grade student but would like to purchase a wreath, just call or stop in the office or email



the school at <u>school@trinitybillings.org</u> and we will take care of your order.

Early Childhood Program Trip to Grandpa's Farm



